Congleton Cycling Campaign - Minutes of Meeting held 14 Jan 2009 

Meeting held at Beartown Tap, Congleton

Attending:  Peter Hall (PH), Ian Wilson (IW), Alex Scaresbrook (AS), 

Val Scaresbrook (VS), Margaret Horner (MH), Heather Pearce (HP),  

Denise Hurst (DH), Bob Norton (BN), Georgina Norton (GN),

Apologies: Dot Wilson (DW), Mathew Axford (MA), Paul Gubbins,  Roy Cartlidge

Minutes:  Minutes of last meeting accepted

Secretary's Report
Nothing to report

Treasurer's Report (sent via PH)

Bank balance stands £701.30

Publicity Secretary's Report

Quiet at the moment.  PH said Cycle Wimslow has now set up a website - worth a look www.cyclewilmslow.org.uk
Chairman's Report

Regarding name change to "Cycle Congleton". MA sent a message through PH saying that for the time being he would like to retain our "Congleton Cycling Campaign" name to ensure we remain a campaigning group.  The national "Cycling Nation" group seem to be encouraging local groups to change their name to come under the umbrella of Cycling Nation.  

HP suggested if we created Cycle Congleton, it could incorporate CCC and Congleton 

Cycling Club but BN says he would be reluctant to lose Cycle Club’s identity. HP suggested both organisations could keep their identity and just have an annual meeting/conference of 

Cycle Congleton with both groups attending.

Not sure of the benefits of going down this route but IW will investigate any advantages there may be.  This also tied in with any insurance issues we might have when organising events such as our social rides.

Bike parking at the rail station - PH will write to the rail companies and Network Rail.

PH has a meeting with Congleton Town Partnership (CTP) 20/1/09 regarding cycling in Congleton AS will go as well.  

Cyclepath along the Dane from the Park to Aldi store. VS has been in correspondence with CTP regarding their "Jewel in the Crown". It just throws you out onto the footpath by the roundabout and the gate into the Aldi access road is always locked.

MH says the footpath/cyclepath? on the other side if the Dane bridge (Ropewalk) is mostly completed up to Dane Street although it is not open yet. If there was a safe way to join the Aldi cyclepath with the Ropewalk there would be a safe route from Lower Heath to West Street.  Crossing the main road at the bridge remains the stumbling block. PH will bring this up at his meeting with CTP.

Environmental Vision for a Sustainable Community in East Cheshire Meeting with East Cheshire Council for focus groups to attend and put forward their ideas and requests. PH and AS to attend.

Active Travel Seminar - Graham McCargo used to attend these meetings. Next one is at Stockport 30/1/09. Involved in the meetings are Stockport Council, Sustrans and various other local groups from across the North West of England.

AOB

Map PH to take our map to next CTP meeting to incorporate any new developments before the next reprint. Revised map should then be ready for proofing and approval.

Social Rides

BN  suggested we could/should organise rides on one Thursday evening and one Saturday per month for May, June, July and August. Thursday evening rides could be short to encourage new cyclists - say 5 miles upwards.

Dates for social rides:

7/2/09 Farmers Market Rode Hall - meet at Moss Road/ Canal Road 9.30am approx 12 miles

First Saturday of each month – ride to Farmers Market at Rode Hall – details as 7/2/09

21/5/09 Biddulph Valley railway -  meet at Congleton Rugby Club 7.00pm approx 5miles

18/6/09 Route to be arranged by HP - details on next minutes and website when available

16/7/09 Route to be arranged - details on next minutes and website when available

13/8/09 Route to be arranged - details on next minutes and website when available

Graham McCargo Memorial Ride – details to follow.

Next meeting arranged: 26 February 2009, 7.30pm at Congleton Rugby Club 

